New York City College of Technology
Interdisciplinary Committee
April 12, 2016


Reneta D. Lansiquot, Founding Chair
Sean P. MacDonald, Secretary

Present: Reneta D. Lansiquot, Monica Berger, Amanda L. Almond, Dionne Bennett, Reginald A. Blake, Candido Cabo, Gwen Cohen-Brown, Aida Egues, Ezra Halleck, Jean E. Hillstrom, Laina Karthikeyan, Janet Liou-Mark, Laureen Park, Olufemi Sodeinde, Andleeb Zameer.

Absent: Paul C. King, Rebecca Shapiro, Sean P. MacDonald (excused)

On leave: Johannah Rodgers


1. Approval of minutes from March 31, 2016:  Minutes approved: Amanda Almond

2. Dionne Bennet proposes an amendment to the October 29, 2015 minutes; specifically, #4 of the minutes.

Dionne believed that the meeting notes of October 29 did not accurately reflect what actually was discussed at the meeting, and she believed strongly that her current memory of the events were accurate. Her memory of the events were more favorable to her contributions than was recorded. Her amendment as written by her is attached. Others disputed the facts of her memories and a number of members believed that too much time had passed to accurately determine what took place in that meeting on October 29 of last year.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Motion to approve: Dionne; No one seconded the motion, and the vote did not go forth.
3. ECON2820, Behavioral Economics, format change approval.
This course had previously been approved by the committee when it had a co-teaching format. Professor Gulgun Bayaz-Ozturk applied to have the course approved for IDS in a guest-lecture format. Ezra asked about who the guest lecturers would be, and Jean and Amanda said they would be serving as psychology guest lecturers. Reggie asked what the reason for the change was, and Reneta responded that she could not find someone to co-teach the class.

Motion to approve: Jean; Motion approved unanimously by the committee.

4. SET update.
The SET that was created for IDS courses were approved unanimously by the Student Committee. There was an effort made to get the SET approved by the Personnel Committee, but it never made it to a vote. Reneta and Amanda plan to go to the Council Executive meeting to discuss this matter.

5. Open-ended Questions about IDS teaching to be used for Teaching Portfolio.
A questionnaire about which questions to include in the open-ended self-evaluation questions will be circulated. It will be in the same format as the SET questions were. Members should indicate how useful each question is.
Dionne suggested that the questions be tied into Gen Ed as they address concerns by middle states that Gen Ed was weak. It would enhance a teaching portfolio to include how one was addressing this matter.

6. Knowing Brooklyn event on March 24
Dionne mentioned that there was a criticism about the event that it was not interdisciplinary in nature, but she pointed out that the student presentations were interdisciplinary.

7. Knowing Brooklyn event to come on April 15.
Details about the plans were discussed. We are to meet at 8:45am. Dionne will be responsible for food, Andleeb will be the time keeper, Reggie will be the MC, Ezra will be an usher, and Olefemi will be responsible for the mics on stage during the Q& A sessions.
Motion to adjourn: Reneta at 2:01pm.

Respectfully submitted by Laureen Park
